## **DISTRICT 6**

## COMBINED DR AND AISL REPORT

## **ASSEMBLY: ASSEMBLY MAY 5-6, 2017**

District 6 remains robust both financially and in the area of our primary purpose; giving support to families and friends of alcoholics with 39 active meetings, one being temporarily suspended.

We just recently hosted a Writing Workshop facilitated by Jill O., Alternate Delegate and Pat A., Area Literature Coordinator at Hickory Point Recreation Area in Tavares, FL. It was a very special spiritual day and everyone attending acknowledging what a wonderful day it was. Our attendance was about 20 people and all felt "part of" which was very special. We are so very grateful to Jill and Pat for their facilitating such a great experience.

Our Group Service Liaison Chairperson has concentrated on working with some groups that have been in difficulty and has helped in so many ways to successful conclusions.

Sue P., Alternate DR and I have continued our Courtesy Visits to groups visiting more than half and will continue that practice through the summer months while the days are longer and it stays bright later which enables us to travel more safely to groups that are geographically challenging in our spread out District. We think we will get close to one hundred percent before the end of Panel 55.

Sue P., ADR, completed the District Inventory and gave each GR one to fill out at the last District Meeting and asked them to return the inventory at the May 20 District Meeting. She will then summarize the input and give a read out at the July District Meeting. The Inventory is also posted on the website so any GR that did not attend the last District Meeting will have an opportunity to fill it out and forward to Sue for her summary work.

We are preparing for elections in the District. I met with a representative group of GRs and our District Secretary to review our old procedures and update as necessary. We will present the finalized copy to the GRs at the July District Meeting so they will be ready for elections at our September District Meeting. It's a very exciting time to prepare for turnover and our plans for November is to chair the first half of the District Meeting by Panel 55 and the second half of the Meeting by our newly elected Panel 58. I am so excited for them and I know with the kind of commitment to service we have been developing in District 6 that the incoming panel will be wonderful!!!!

I continue to be blessed to be able to be a "trusted servant" for District 6 and Al-Anon as a whole.

Diane C, DR, District 6

## AISL REPORT - April

Two new Chair positions have been created, an Institution Chair and Event Chair. Both positions have been filled and work has begun. Plans are being made for a Gratitude Event to be held in the early fall.

The Chair of the Information Line is in the process of reevaluating our telephone answering service for District 6. At the moment, our telephone service is out of commission. If information is needed please go to our Website. <a href="http://www.afgdistrict6.org">http://www.afgdistrict6.org</a> for all up to date meeting information and what's going on in the District.

Our Love Gifts have been created and sent to our Delegate to exchange with others. Thanks you to all that helped to create the lovely lavender scent sachets with tags from District 6.

Our Group Service Liaison has been attending various meetings that need encouragement and help in our District. She is doing a great job of bringing people together for the greater good.

The Group Records Chair is working to update all information for the groups in our District.

Our Webmaster continues to improve our website and keep our information current.

Yours in Service,

Eva N, AISL, District 6